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\ . ' Check against delivery

Mr. President,

The General Aésembly, the Secuﬁty Council, the Internatidnal Court of lustice, the Human Rights Council
and the Unitéd Nations High Commissioner -for Human Rights have _all reaffirmed the right of t'he‘_
Palestinian people to seff—determination. The South. African Government has always supported
international efforts aimed at assisting the peoples of Palestine and Israel to find iasting peace in thé
context of the two state solution. We therefore support the mediation efforts undertaken by the US
'Se'cretary of State, John Kerry. South Africa re;:omrﬁends that the Government of lsrael_take urgent’
-and immediate steps to end its occupation of all Palestinién and Arab Terrofitories occupied since
1967. South Africa further recommends that Israel imple'ment all Human Rights Council, General
Assembly and Security Council resolutions with regard to the Occupied Palestinian Territories and

other Arab Territories.

The CERD noted that Israeli society maintained Jewish and non-Jewish sectors, while the Secretary-
General underscored the discriminatory nature of the Israeli policy and practice of promoting

settlements in the West Bank, irncluding East Jerusalem. In line with the CERD recommendations and




observations, South Africa recommends that Israel prohibit pelicies and practices of racial segregation .

that disproportionately affect the Palestinian population in the OPT.

Mr. President, .

J
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We note Israel’s participation in the Working Group today, but regret that they were not in a position to
par’ti-_:ipéte as originally scheduled -and. comply with the stipulated deadlines for documentation for the
second cycle of the UPR.V-We further regret israel’s decision of May 2012 tb suépend its relationship with
the Humah Rights Council and with this participation, welcome its re—éstabiishment of normal relations

with the Cbuncil. | -
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[ thank you



